2008 NCAC-1 Meeting Minutes
January 21 – 22, 2008
Ft. Lauderdale, Florida
Participants Attending:

Steve Anderson; University of Missouri; andersons@missouri.edu
Craig Beyrouty; Purdue University; beyrouty@purdue.edu
Don Eckert; Ohio State University; eckert.1@osu.edu
Nancy Ehlke; University of Minnesota; nancy@umn.edu
Robert Hoeft; University of Illinois; rhoeft@uiuc.edu 
James Kells; Michigan State University; kells@msu.edu 

Brian Klubek; Southern Illinois University; bklubek@siu.edu
Mark Lagrimini; University of Nebraska; mlagrimini2@unl.edu
Kendall Lamkey; Iowa State University; krlamkey@iastate.edu
Gary Pierzynski; Kansas State University; gmp@ksu.edu
Bill Randle; Ohio State University; randle.15@osu.edu 
Al Schneiter; North Dakota State University; albert.schneiter@ndsu.edu
Bob Sharp; University of Missouri; sharpr@missouri.edu
Steve Ventura; University of Wisconsin; sventura@wisc.edu
Ken Grafton; Administrative Advisor; K.Grafton@ndsu.edu
Convener: Don Eckert
Monday, January 21
1. Meeting called to order at 7:00 pm on January 21 by Chair Don Eckert.

2. Introductions.
3. Selected 3rd member of the nominating committee.

4. Data Summary sheets of comparative data on faculty FTE’s and salaries, budget information and student enrollments were distributed.

5. The agenda and logistics were briefly reviewed.
6. Project reviews.
7. Data Summary sheets of comparative startup salaries and startup packages were distributed by Bob Hoeft.  
8. Significant discussion occurred on the following topics:  (i) differences in 9-month vs. 11-month appointments (committee agreed to make sure all reporting is transferred to an 11-month equivalent), (ii) signing bonuses offered to graduate students by some institutions, (iii) pre-emptive offers to faculty before potential interviews, and (iv) comparative startup packages offered by institutions.
9. Motion to accept the minutes of the 2007 committee meeting was approved.

Tuesday, January 22
1. Administrative report was presented by Ken Grafton.  Discussion included the following:  (i) increases in Hatch, McIntire-Stennis, and Smith-Lever funds, (ii) increase in USDA-NRI competitive funds, (iii) future of federal earmark funds, and (iv) appreciation of reports conducted by NCAC committees.

2. State reports.
3. Jim Kells was nominated to serve as Secretary/Incoming Chair. Jim accepted the nomination and was approved.
4. Sincere appreciation was extended to Don Eckert for his choice of venue, local arrangements, and programmatic development for the 2008 meeting.

5. Next year’s meeting will possibly be held in Washington, DC.  The dates for the next meeting will be arranged to avoid conflicts with the Presidential Inauguration.

6. Meeting was adjourned at 1:00 pm on January 22.
Project Reviews: 
Two project renewals and three midterm reviews were discussed by the committee. Due to the smaller number of reviews this year, Don Eckert agreed to submit the project review reports via NIMSS and detailed reviews are available for viewing on that system.

NCERA-201 – Mid-Term Review

NC-205 – Mid-Term Review
NC-1026 – Mid-Term Review

NC_Temp173 – Project Renewal
NC_Temp213 – Project Renewal
	NCERA-201
	Integrated Pest Management


- Reviewed by Jim Kells and Bruce Branham

Report filed by Don Eckert 
Recommendation: 

· Approval with revisions
· Seconded/Approved

	NC-205
	Ecology and Management of European Corn Borer and Other Lepidopteran Pests of Corn


- Reviewed by Sue Blodgett and Kendall Lamkey

Report filed by Don Eckert
Recommendation: 

· Approval

· Seconded/Approved
	NC-1026
	Characterize Weed Population Dynamics for Improved Long-Term Weed Management Decision Making


- Reviewed by Nancy Ehlke and Mark Lagrimini

- Report filed by Don Eckert
Recommendation: 

· Approval
· Seconded/Approved

	NC-TEMP173
	Biochemistry and Genetics of Plant-Fungal Interactions


- Reviewed by Bob Sharp and Brian Klubek

-Report filed by Don Eckert
Recommendation: 

· Approval/continue with revision
· Seconded/Approved
	NC-TEMP213
	Marketing and Delivery of Quality Grains and BioProcess Co-products


- Reviewed by Craig Beyrouty and Bob Hoeft

- Report filed by Don Eckert
Recommendation: 

· Accept with minor revision
· Seconded/Approved

State Reports:

Participants shared highlights and challenges from their university programs and discussion ensued on many points of common concern, including (i) handling the location and appointments of USDA-ARS adjunct positions within departments, (ii) the impact of increasing benefits and tuition on graduate student numbers, (iii) competition from the private sector vs. open faculty positions for recent PhDs in key research areas, and (iv) availability of fellowship stipends for MS and PhD students.
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